
From: David McCray   
Sent: Monday, August 7, 2023 3:25 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Fwd: council meeting 8-7-23 
Sent from Marsha’s IPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: David Mccray < > 
Date: August 7, 2023 at 2:57:45 PM PDT 
To: tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org 
Subject: council meeting 8-7-23 

Dear Mayor Young and Council Members Arriola, Bedolla, Davis and Evans,  

I am writing regarding the actions of City Attorney Bijal Patel.  

It has recently come to light, at least to the residents of Tracy, that City Attorney Patel had her license to 
practice law suspended by the State Bar of California. Yet it appears she continued to practice law as the 
attorney of record for the City of Tracy. 

 It is my understanding that City Attorney Patel failed to complete and/or notify the State Bar of continuing 
education and/or certification requirements despite ample notice to do so.  

It is my understanding that her contract states her employment is terminated if she fails to abide by the 
terms of her contract by maintaining an active law license. Yet it appears she is still employed.   

Why is her continued employment a subject for discussion? Shouldn’t she have been terminated at the 
time she violated her contract on 7-1-23?  

Three councilmembers advocated for changing the number of council votes required to dismiss the City 
Manager but not the other at-will employee, the City Attorney. Is it possible they knew at the time of the 
vote that city Attorney Patel’s law license was at risk of suspension? Was it a coincidence or insurance 
that her employment would be subject to the same vote standard?  

City Attorney Patel has deceived the City of Tracy. She has continued to give advice at City Council 
meetings. She has possibly put the city at risk if she signed official documents while suspended.   

I have observed many city council meetings, either in person or online. I have listened  to various council 
members talk about ethics, divisiveness, level accusations regarding the former city Manager and the 
need to censure Mayor Young.  

It will be interesting to see if they will also apply those beliefs when determining if the City Attorney, with 
whom they have a friendly ally with regard to her support of their agenda,  should be dismissed for 
violating her contract. 

 Marsha McCray 
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